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December 18, 2018 
 
Suzanne M. Peery, Warden 
California Correctional Center 
P.O. Box 790 
Susanville, CA 96127-0790 
 
Dear Warden Peery: 
 
The Lassen County Board of Supervisors is gravely concerned about the attached letter that is alleging 
that the Department of Corrections and the California Prison Industries Authority (PIA) are contemplating 
canceling waivers to purchase food and milk from Morning Glory Inc. 
 
Morning Glory Inc. is a significant local employer, a local County vendor and California certified small 
business.  They have been providing this service to the State for the last 55 years. 
 
According to the letter, the State’s decision will have negative economic consequences, job losses, and at 
an additional expense to the State.   
 
The economic loss is estimated to be $1.3 million annually and would require layoffs of half of Morning 
Glory Inc.’s workforce.  In addition, the cancelation of local purchasing will be of an additional expense to 
the State of California; an amount in excess of $110,000 annually to purchase the same products from the 
PIA. 
 
Such impacts to Morning Glory Inc., its employees and the County would come at a time when the 
County’s economy is shrinking, population decline is placing the local economy at risk of long-term 
stagnation, and there has been six years of job declines in the last decade.  This information was reported 
by the 2018-2050 California County-Level Economic Forecast. 
 
Thank you very much for your time and assistance in reviewing this matter.  The Board of Supervisors of 
Lassen County looks forward to hearing from you and a successful resolution to this issue. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
CHRIS GALLAGHER, Chairman 
Lassen County Board of Supervisors 
 
CG:ts 
 
cc: Assemblyman Brian Dahle 
 City of Susanville, City Council 
 Mr. Ralph Diaz, Acting Secretary for the California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation 
 California Prison Industry Board 
 High Desert State Prison 

California Prison Industry Authority 
Morning Glory, Inc. 

County Administration Office 
221 S. Roop Street, Suite 4 

Susanville, CA 96130 
Phone: 530-251-8333 

Fax: 530-251-2663 
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December 18, 2018 
 
M. Eliot Spearman, Warden 
High Desert State Prison 
P.O. Box 750 
Susanville, CA 96127-0750 
 
Dear Warden Spearman: 
 
The Lassen County Board of Supervisors is gravely concerned about the attached letter that is alleging 
that the Department of Corrections and the California Prison Industries Authority (PIA) are contemplating 
canceling waivers to purchase food and milk from Morning Glory Inc.  
 
Morning Glory Inc. is a significant local employer, a local County vendor and California certified small 
business.  They have been providing this service to the State for the last 55 years. 
 
According to the letter, the State’s decision will have negative economic consequences, job losses, and at 
an additional expense to the State.   
 
The economic loss is estimated to be $1.3 million annually and would require layoffs of half of Morning 
Glory Inc.’s workforce.  In addition, the cancelation of local purchasing will be of an additional expense to 
the State of California; an amount in excess of $110,000 annually to purchase the same products from the 
PIA. 
 
Such impacts to Morning Glory Inc., its employees and the County would come at a time when the 
County’s economy is shrinking, population decline is placing the local economy at risk of long-term 
stagnation, and there has been six years of job declines in the last decade.  This information was reported 
by the 2018-2050 California County-Level Economic Forecast. 
 
Thank you very much for your time and assistance in reviewing this matter.  The Board of Supervisors of 
Lassen County looks forward to hearing from you and a successful resolution to this issue. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
CHRIS GALLAGHER, Chairman 
Lassen County Board of Supervisors 
 
CG:ts 
 
cc: Assemblyman Brian Dahle 
 City of Susanville City Council 
 Mr. Ralph Diaz, Acting Secretary for the California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation 
 California Prison Industry Board 
 California Correctional Center 

California Prison Industry Authority 

County Administration Office 
221 S. Roop Street, Suite 4 

Susanville, CA 96130 
Phone: 530-251-8333 

Fax: 530-251-2663 
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December 18, 2018 
 
Charles Pattillo, General Manager 
California Prison Industry Authority 
560 East Natoma Street 
Folsom, CA 95630 
 
Dear Mr. Pattillo: 
 
The Lassen County Board of Supervisors is gravely concerned about the attached letter that is alleging 
that the Department of Corrections and the California Prison Industries Authority (PIA) are contemplating 
canceling waivers to purchase food and milk from Morning Glory Inc.  
 
Morning Glory Inc. is a significant local employer, a local County vendor and California certified small 
business.  They have been providing this service to the State for the last 55 years. 
 
According to the letter, the State’s decision will have negative economic consequences, job losses, and at 
an additional expense to the State.   
 
The economic loss is estimated to be $1.3 million annually and would require layoffs of half of Morning 
Glory Inc.’s workforce.  In addition, the cancelation of local purchasing will be of an additional expense to 
the State of California; an amount in excess of $110,000 annually to purchase the same products from the 
PIA. 
 
Such impacts to Morning Glory Inc., its employees and the County would come at a time when the 
County’s economy is shrinking, population decline is placing the local economy at risk of long-term 
stagnation, and there has been six years of job declines in the last decade.  This information was reported 
by the 2018-2050 California County-Level Economic Forecast. 
 
Thank you very much for your time and assistance in reviewing this matter.  The Board of Supervisors of 
Lassen County looks forward to hearing from you and a successful resolution to this issue. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
CHRIS GALLAGHER, Chairman 
Lassen County Board of Supervisors 
 
CG:ts 
 
cc: Assemblyman Brian Dahle 
 City of Susanville City Council 
 Mr. Ralph Diaz, Acting Secretary for the California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation 
 California Prison Industry Board 
 High Desert State Prison 
            California Correctional Center 

 

County Administration Office 
221 S. Roop Street, Suite 4 

Susanville, CA 96130 
Phone: 530-251-8333 

Fax: 530-251-2663 
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December 18, 2018 
 
California Prison Industry Board 
Ralph Diaz, Secretary for the California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation 
C/O 
CALPIA 
560 East Natoma Street 
Folsom, CA 95630 
 
Dear Mr. Diaz: 
 
The Lassen County Board of Supervisors is gravely concerned about the attached letter that is alleging 
that the Department of Corrections and the California Prison Industries Authority (PIA) are contemplating 
canceling waivers to purchase food and milk from Morning Glory Inc.  
 
Morning Glory Inc. is a significant local employer, a local County vendor and California certified small 
business.  They have been providing this service to the State for the last 55 years. 
 
According to the letter, the State’s decision will have negative economic consequences, job losses, and at 
an additional expense to the State.   
 
The economic loss is estimated to be $1.3 million annually and would require layoffs of half of Morning 
Glory Inc.’s workforce.  In addition, the cancelation of local purchasing will be of an additional expense to 
the State of California; an amount in excess of $110,000 annually to purchase the same products from the 
PIA. 
 
Such impacts to Morning Glory Inc., its employees and the County would come at a time when the 
County’s economy is shrinking, population decline is placing the local economy at risk of long-term 
stagnation, and there has been six years of job declines in the last decade.  This information was reported 
by the 2018-2050 California County-Level Economic Forecast. 
 
Thank you very much for your time and assistance in reviewing this matter.  The Board of Supervisors of 
Lassen County looks forward to hearing from you and a successful resolution to this issue. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
CHRIS GALLAGHER, Chairman 
Lassen County Board of Supervisors 
 
CG:ts 
 
cc: Assemblyman Brian Dahle 
 City of Susanville City Council 
 High Desert State Prison 

California Correctional Center 
 

County Administration Office 
221 S. Roop Street, Suite 4 

Susanville, CA 96130 
Phone: 530-251-8333 

Fax: 530-251-2663 
 
 
 
 




































	181218 Letters - Morning Glory
	181218 Ltr to CCC
	County of Lassen
	Board of Supervisors
	CHRIS GALLAGHER
	District 1

	181218 Ltr to HDSP
	County of Lassen
	Board of Supervisors
	CHRIS GALLAGHER
	District 1

	181218 Ltr to PIA
	County of Lassen
	Board of Supervisors
	CHRIS GALLAGHER
	District 1

	181218 Ltr to PIB
	County of Lassen
	Board of Supervisors
	CHRIS GALLAGHER
	District 1


	181218 Morning Glory Packet

